
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  06.09.22
There was one member of the public present through hybrid.

9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths, Evan Owen and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).

9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman),  John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Denise Stone, Kathleen Aikman (hybrid), Nia Rees, William Hooban, Mike Tregenza. 
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman extended the Council’s sympathy with the family of the late Mr. Ken Owen, Tyddyn Mawr, Talybont.

Mr. Hari Stanton Hughes was wished a speedy recovery following a car accident and also Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams following surgery.

Paul and Diane Wellings, London House were wished a happy retirement and were thanked for years of service to the village.
9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on July 5th 2022 were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Meetings attended, mostly by zoom or teams. 5th Democratic services. 7th Care and Housing Scrutiny. 13th How Gwynedd deals with Equality and Wellbeing. 14th Information about Gwynedd education. 15th Senior appointments committee. 25th Scrutiny Forum of chairs and vice chairs. 25th report on home care changes. 28th Senior appointments committee appointment of Corporate Director and Social Services Director. 1st August. Meeting with Adra official re SNP /Adra over a Ty Natur environment project on land at Pentre Uchaf. Special Council meeting 25th August re  Religious Sex Education in schools.
In April I asked for the Ivy to be cleared from the community council land at the old play park site, and the area around the kiosk to be tidied, nothing has been done, it is now a mess, I would like to have an explanation please. Parking problems have increased in many areas over the holiday period, especially at Bro Arthur in Dyffryn Ardudwy. As a first step to draw attention to the problem I have suggested that the views of the local residents be canvassed regarding Residents Only parking. A lot of my time is taken regarding NHS problems such as GP appointments, unavailability of dentists especially out of hours,  widespread ambulance delays, distances from clinics etc etc. These problems are affecting rural areas more than urban areas. I know that the staff are doing their best, but staff shortages with people leaving are making matters worse.

The Democratic services committee mainly dealt with the election results in May and how to get the information out to the public as soon as possible, and where the public could obtain the results. Also a long debate on hybrid meeting with many meeting staying on Zoom or Teams and the full council, scrutiny meetings and planning meetings being on several locations with face to face and zoom. I was re-elected chair of the Care and Housing Scrutiny committee with Cllr Linda Ann Wyn Jones, Blaenau Ffestiniog as vice chair. Various members were appointed to check on performances of different aspects of the care and housing departments. 
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The chair and Vice chair along with Cllr John Pughe, Tywyn were appointed to the Mid Wales Health committee that oversees health and social care in Mid Wales including Betsi NHS, Hywel Dda and Powys NHS and the Ambulance Trust.Many Gwynedd departments have been giving information on their work to Gwynedd councillors by zoom. In general thesis have been very informative. Many meeting were held by the Chief Appointments committee for two new Gwynedd Directors. Huw Dafydd Owen was appointed Social Services Director and Geraint Owen was appointed Corporate Director. Both have accepted the posts. A nature project between Adra and the Snowdonia National Park are being planned for Pentre Uchaf. Plans include a wild area, tree planting, school pupils planting area, orchard etc. I have asked that the community council be included in the consultation. My view is that with regular dry spells wild areas close to houses would not be practical because of fire dangers and that an school planting projects should be within the school grounds. I put my name to a need for a special council meeting regarding the RSE Sex education for school pupils aged between 3 and 16. The worrying factors are that the lessons will be controlled by an ‘outside company’ and the details will not be made available to school governors or parents and parents cannot refuse to withdraw their children from the lessons. Information is available on the Welsh Government RSE documents and on the internet under the Parents Child Protection Wales site. Parents in Wales have won the right to hold a High Court Judicial Review and this is yet to be heard, but the new RSE spread over the whole of the new Welsh Curriculum is to go ahead anyway. Lots of information came to light, some very good, some not so good, but a proposal to have full scrutiny was defeated by 30 votes to 19. Although the scrutiny forum are to scrutinise the RSE regardless. The RSE is now law in Wales and Gwynedd must comply, but parents rights have been excluded. I am available on 01341242758. Cynghorydd. ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Construction of detached garage/workshop (Revised application to that previously refused under reference NP5/58/482B) - Land to rear of Trem Eifion, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/482C)
Support this application.
Two storey rear extension - Garreg Lwyd, Talybont (NP5/58/651)
Support this application.

Replace polycarbonate roofed conservatory with slate roof sun lounge, and construction of two storey extension - 

Tyn Twll, Ffordd Glan Môr, Talybont (NP5/58/650)
Support this application.

Erection of a single storey rear and side extension, extension to curtilage area and alterations to existing agricultural access - Pentre Canol, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/639)
Support this application.

Retrospective application for a raised decking area - Glasfor, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/587B)
Members agreed because this was a retrospective application they had no comment to make on it.

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from Mrs Patricia Owen regarding the above application and Members agreed they were unable to consider comments from the public when discussing a planning application nd they should contact the National Park directly.
Erection of a dwelling (Affordable local need) - Cae Wat (land adjacent to Sŵn-y-Môr), Ffordd Glan Môr, Talybont NP5/58/636A  
Support this application.
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9.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £21,907.70 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was  £10,013.15 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that the football had restarted, Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that a "resources for change" company is holding a meeting with the Chairs of different groups on the 30th of this month and will put forward proposals before sharing with the Community Council. The Chairman reported that she had met with Dave Wilson about the daffodil project that had been started. She was informed that many sacks of daffodil bulbs had arrived and it was agreed that the Community Council would order sacks of the bulbs if necessary after they planted the ones they already have. It was also reported that the Community Group will meet on the 21st of this month and the Cllrs. William Hooban, John Ceri Evans and Nia Rees agreed to represent the Council on this Group. It was also agreed to have a specific Council's email address for the Chairman and Vice-Chairman only and Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to arrange for this to be done.
C   Village Hall
Cllrs. Michael Tregenza reported that plans have been received from the Architect about the front of the hall and these will be shown at the annual meeting which is being held on the 30th of this month.
D  Develop Car Park
It was reported that there was nothing further to report with regards to the above at the moment.
E  Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park 

Cllr. Michael Tregenza said that he had not carried out the above inspection but reported that the old plaque in Penybont Garden was in need of repair and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter, it was informed that Mathew Moxlow had repaired the stones that were loose near the bus shelter in the village and also cleared the overgrowth nearby and repaired the noticeboard door. It was agreed to get in touch with the National Park once more to ask what the latest was about Llanenddwyn Church.
F    Llanbedr Flight School
Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that Mr. David Young, one of the Directors of the Llanbedr Airfield was suppose to contact the Council and also Llanbedr Community Council to arrange for him to come to a meeting with them to discuss low flying. The Chairman reported that a message had come from Mr. Stephen Evans of Llanbedr Flight School regarding complaints received from the Cllr. Tregenza that planes were flying low over some houses down Station Road.
G   Christmas Lights 
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported there was no need to do anything with the above at the moment but everybody agreed to order a christmas tree and place it in the old play park. Cllr. Nia Rees stated said she would be pleased to help with the Youth Club if possible and agreed to contact Mrs Meinir Thomas about this.
9.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above department regarding an update with the Ardal Ni Tidying Up Team informing the Council that the workforce had now been appointed and will begin work in the coming weeks. Applications can be received through the Council's internal system called FFOS by following the link http://www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/timtacluso. They will operate this work within 30 m.p.a. areas
It was agreed to ask them to weed along the side of the Wern Fach estate road on Gors y Gedol drive.
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B   Snowdonia National Park

Received a letter from the above inviting members to the annual meeting that is held between the National Park and Community Councils and this meeting will be held over zoom this year on the 25th on the 27th of October. It as agreed to send a copy of this letter to every Member.
C   Mrs Ann Jones
Received a letter of thanks from the above for the gift she received from the Council on the occasion of her retirement as Head of the Primary School at the end of this summer term.
D  Gwynedd Council Highways Department
Received a letter from the above department informing the Council that footbridge abutment repairs to the Egryn Gorge will be carried out during this month.
9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £72,810.20 in the current account and  £4,570.98 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Gwynedd  Council      -     £228.00  -   internal audit 2021/22

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -  £448.00 (wages) + £187.86 costs = £635.86 (July & August)
Evergreen                       -  £800.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries (July & August)
Mr. G. J. Williams         -   £225.00  -  cut grass around Talybont purchase and plant flowers (July & August)
Mr. Gary Martayn      -  £1,245.50  -  cut grass both play parks, around benches and football pitch x 5
Mr. Matt Moxlow         -  £383.74  -   repair noticeboard door, refit slabs and clear overgrowth by bus shelter
Monies received since last meeting
Gwynedd Council   - £25,000.00 – half the precept

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £123.75 - translation services
The Treasurer reported that she had been informed last month that the Council was undergoing a full audit this year and she had prepared the documents required and had taken them to Caernarfon today.
9.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
The fact that the wall near the War Memorial had been damaged when a parcel delivery van crashed into it was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk contact the Council's insurers about this. 

The Clerk reported that Mrs Partridge had been in contact with her about public footpath no. 61 with various allegations. It was agreed because this matter was between her and her neighbour that the Council was unable to intervene in the matter.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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